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Dear Friends:

I offer warm greetings from CASA of the Mid-Shore. The past year and a half 

have required a great deal from all of us. Common denominators included 

uncertainty, grief, and worry, while glimmers of better days ahead kept us 

hopeful.

I am pleased to report that our Court Appointed Special Advocates (CASAs) 

and our organization met challenges posed by COVID-19 with perseverance, 

commitment, and grit. A collective focus on hope helped us move forward to 

speak up for marginalized, maltreated, and vulnerable children.

We believe that CASA is hope in action, every day. During a period of 

uncertainty and isolation, our CASAs made it a priority to be a consistent 

presence, albeit virtual when necessary, for our appointed children. We 

provided recommendations to our judges about the needs and wishes of our 

appointed children and did not miss one court hearing during this difficult 

time. In embracing a theme of hope, our CASAs helped children look beyond 

the challenges of the day to believe in better days ahead. At a time when 

futures seemed uncertain and bleak, we saw firsthand that hope can mean the 

world to a child. 

The pandemic didn’t stop us from striving to serve every child who needs 

CASA by his or her side. Knowing there were new children coming under court 
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protection because of abuse and neglect, we stepped up to be ready 

for those kids. Using remote means, creative instructors, and good-

natured prospective CASAs, we conducted two Pre-Service Training 

courses over the past year to graduate 16 new Court Appointed Special 

Advocates! 

Yet, for the second year in a row, the pandemic prevented us from 

hosting an in-person fundraising event, which historically serves as a 

major and necessary revenue source. So we pivoted. We found another 

way to tell our story with the hope it would generate needed financial 

support. CASA volunteers, the judiciary, board members, staff, and 

stakeholders came together to share hopeful messages that we 

compiled into a heartwarming video, HOPE MOVES US FORWARD. 

You can view the video on our website: www.casamidshore.org/hope.

We hope you enjoy the video. We ask you to join us in believing in the 

power of hope to move us forward.

With gratitude, 31
Y E A R S

CELEBRATING







CASA makes a difference. 
Studies have shown 
that a child with a CASA 
volunteer:

•	 Spends less time
	 in foster care

•	 Is moved less
	 frequently

•	 Is more likely to 
	 be placed
	 with siblings

•	 Has his or her
	 needs identified
	 sooner, resulting
	 in quicker service
	 provision to meet
	 those needs

•	 Performs better in
	 school

•	 Has one steady,
	 consistent person
	 in his or her life
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Mr. Jerry Friedman

Graphic Design
Ms. Sherry McAllister

2020-2021 VOLUNTEERS 	



We continue to strive to serve 
all of the children referred 
to us by the Circuit Courts in 
Talbot, Dorchester, Queen 
Anne’s, and Kent Counties. 
Due to confidentiality laws 
protecting their privacy, 
we are unable to show 
photographs or provide 
identifying information about 

African American      White          Bi-racial          Hispanic

Girls 48%

15%

41%

34%

2020-2021 Successes

16 new CASAs joined the team!

253 Court Reports were written.  

1,323 recommendations were 
made advocating for the best 
interest of children.

94% of those recommendations 
were accepted by the Courts.

Of the children whose cases closed 
during the fiscal year:
•	 3 were reunified with parents
•	 8 are living independently
•	 8 were adopted
•	 6 are living with relatives

Too many to count: 
texts, emails, phone calls, Zoom 
visits, virtual meetings, miles driven, 
and in-person visits facilitated 
positive outcomes for local children

Age 0 - 2      Age 3 - 6      Age 7 - 13     Age 14+

10%

8%

25%

THE CHILDREN WE SERVE 	

Boys 52%

the children we serve. We 
can, however, share statistics 
and demographics about 
them. This page provides a 
snapshot of the ages, gender, 
and racial identity of the 
children served by Court 
Appointed Special Advocates 
between July 1, 2019 and 
June 30, 2021.

57%

10%



“TO GIVE A CHILD 
A CASA IS TO GIVE 
THEM A VOICE. TO 
GIVE THEM A VOICE 
IS TO GIVE THEM 
HOPE, AND TO GIVE 
THEM HOPE IS TO 
GIVE THEM THE 
WORLD.” 
A CHILD SERVED 
BY CASA



The Local Judiciary Praises CASA of the Mid-Shore

“We write to express our deep support of the valuable services provided to vulnerable children by CASA of the 
Mid-Shore (CASA) and to state our appreciation to members of CASA for their continued dedication and mission-
driven approach to serving children and assisting the court. We continue to see more positive outcomes for Talbot 
County’s at-risk children when CASA is involved. In light of challenges posed by the pandemic, CASA’s commitment 
to maintaining its mission is all the more appreciated.” 
The Honorable Stephen Kehoe and The Honorable Jamie Adkins, Talbot County Circuit Court

“I cannot state it emphatically enough when I say that CASA’s service to children continues to significantly impact 
positive outcomes for children in Dorchester County. I appreciate the diligence that CASA devotes to children and 
to meeting the Court’s needs in very difficult cases.” 
The Honorable Brett Wilson, Dorchester County Circuit Court

“I recognize the value of CASA’s advocacy for vulnerable children and greatly appreciate the Court Appointed 
Special Advocates who serve Queen Anne’s County children. CASA operates from a very unique perspective 
and provides an otherwise unmet service to local children and to this Court. I anticipate we will continue to see 
increased positive outcomes for local children when CASA is involved.” 
The Honorable Lynn Knight, Queen Anne’s County Circuit Court

“I continue to be pleased with the program’s work with Kent County children, for whom positive outcomes are 
enhanced when CASA is involved. Particularly in light of challenges posed by the pandemic, I appreciate CASA’s 
dedicated and creative approach to fulfilling its mission of service to children.” 
The Honorable Harris Murphy, Kent County Circuit Court



Since 1990 we have advocated on behalf of 
vulnerable children to improve their quality 
of life. Along with the dedication of our 
CASA volunteers, staff, Board of Directors, 
and other stakeholders, it is through the 
generous support of individuals, businesses, 
civic and faith-based groups, and grantors 

Adjustments and 
modifications may be 
identified during the 
annual audit.

that we are able to serve children who need 
CASA volunteers speaking up for them. 

CASA of the Mid-Shore is committed to 
managing our finances with integrity and 
maintaining high standards in all program 
areas.

State & Federal Grants

Special Events

Donations & 
Local Foundations

Investment Income

17%

39%

Revenue

Program

Management 
& General

Fundraising

11%
87%

2%

Expenses

43% 1%

This report is presented with profound gratitude for the financial and in-kind support that we 
received between July 1, 2019 and June 30, 2021.

2020-2021 FINANCIALS 	



Leaders
$20,000 & above
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Furman
Governor’s Office of Crime Control 
	 & Prevention
Sallie and Jim  Griswold
Kent County Commissioners   
Maryland Judiciary, Department of 
	 Family Administration
MD DHCD
The Neall Charitable Foundation Trust   
Queen Anne’s County Commissioners
The Rouse Company Foundation
St. John Foundation, Inc.   
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Statkiewicz
George B. Todd Fund of MSCF   
Mr. and Mrs. George Torggler
Mary Jean and Oliver Travers Foundation /
	 Mr. and Mrs. Robert Travers

Patrons
$10,000 to $19,999
A. James and Alice B. Clark Foundation 
Ferree Fund of MSCF
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Granville
Mr. and Mrs. William Griffin, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jude Laspa
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Mandl
Mid-Shore Community Foundation
Mrs. Maxine Millar
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Oppenheim

Dr. and Mrs. William Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Van Fossan
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Woicke  

Heroes
$7,500 to $9,999
Dr. and Mrs. Armeane Choksi
The Farrell Family Fund

Ambassadors
$5,000 to $7,499
Mrs. Christine McWilliams
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Nagel
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Pastrick
Ms. Susan Rabenhorst
Schmidt Baking Co. / Mr. Bill Paterakis
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Trippe
The Waddell Foundation
Willow Construction, Inc. / Mr. Mike Hiner   

Guardians
$2,500 to $4,999
America’s Charities
Anonymous
Dr. and Mrs. Tucker Dalton
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Doehler
The Easton Group at Morgan Stanley  
Mrs. Linda Goss
Dr. and Mrs. Alden James
The Honorable Stephen H. Kehoe
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Malnar

Merriewold Trust of MSCF / Ms. Alice Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Nicholson
St. Mark’s United Methodist Church   
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Schulman
Shore United Bank   
Drs. Ali Soulati and Zuleika Ghodsi
Mr. and Mrs. John Watters
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Wright
The Wyman Family Foundation / 
	 Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Wyman

Benefactors
$1,000 to $2,499
Mr. and Mrs. John Akridge III
American Legion Kent Island Post 278
The Amgen Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Armistead
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Arroyo
Avon-Dixon Agency, LLC / Mr. Richard Trippe
Mr. and Mrs. Gray Boutte
Charles T. Capute, LLC    
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Cattaneo
Christ Church St. Michael’s Parish
Ms. Susan Clifford
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cowin
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Crocker
Mrs. Joan Crowley
Mr. George Dappert and Ms. Judy Wixted
Mrs. Sara Jane Davidson
Jeff Davis Post 18   
Mr. W. W. ”Buck” Duncan

FISCAL YEARS 2020+2021 
REPORT TO DONORS AND 
FRIENDSOUR GENEROUS DONORS 	



Easton Lodge 1622 B.P.O. Elks
Mrs. Effie Elzey
Mr. and Mrs. George Eysymontt
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Fritzsche
Mrs. Shirley Gooch
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Hanrahan
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Hashim
Dr. Jennifer Haythornthwaite
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Hershey
Mrs. Martha Horner
Mr. Martin Hughes and Ms. Mary Ann Schindler
Mr. and Mrs. John Hunnicutt
Mr. and Mrs. Brendan Keegan
Mrs. Bette Kenzie
Mr. and Mrs. John Koonce III
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley B. Lang
Ms. Linda Laramy
Llandaff Family Foundation / 
	 Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Loeser
Mr. J. Van Lott
Mrs. Mary Lou McAllister
McDonalds - The Meoli Companies / 
	 Mr. Michael Meoli
Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm McKnight
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Mangold, Jr.
Mr. Richard Marks and Ms. Amy Haines
MD Dept. of Labor
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Meyerhoff
Miles & Stockbridge Foundation
Monet Family Fund 

CHAMPIONS 
OF HOPE
Donors giving $1,000 or 
more annually become 
members of our Champions 
of Hope Giving Society.



Mr. and Mrs. Chad Nagel
The Honorable Scott Patterson and 
	 Ms. Robin Davenport
Mr. and Mrs. JaMar Plater
Pauline F. and W. David Robbins 
	 Charitable Foundation Trust
Mr. Doug Rollow 
Ms. Stephanie Saunders
Mr. David Schmickel and Ms. Amy Kimball
Mr. W. Rembert Simpson
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Slack
Mr. and Mrs. H. D. Slaughter
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sondberg
Mr. and Mrs. Vito J. Spitaleri
Mr. and Mrs. Brett Summers
Mr. and Mrs. Darian Sump
Drs. Ronald and Nancy Sweet
Mrs. Frances Thorington
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Tilghman, Jr.
Mr. James Trond and 
	 Ms. Sidney Davenport-Trond
Mr. and Mrs. W. Moorhead Vermilye
Mrs. Betty Waetjen
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ward
Emanuel and Anna Weinstein Foundation / 	
	 Mr. Charles Bethel and Ms. Lori Weinstein
Mr. and Mrs. C. Curry Wilford
Mr. and Mrs. P. Reed Wills II

Advocates
$500 to $999
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Adams, Jr.
Mrs. Brenda Anderson
Ms. Sarah Schunick Barney
Mr. and Mrs. William Bishop
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Brant
Ms. Childlene R. Brooks
Ms. Marian Brown
Mrs. Mildred Bullock
Mrs. Kathy Canzoniero
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cerutti
Mrs. Nancy Cooper
Mr. Bruno De Schaetzen
E. E. Streets Memorial Post 5118
Exelon Corporation
Mr. Herbert P. Floyd, Jr. and 
	 Ms. Rhonda Franz
W. Thomas Fountain, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Friedman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Goodson
Mr. and Mrs. William Gordean
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Grabis
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Groce, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John Hockmeyer
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hynson, Jr.
Kent Island BPOE Lodge #2576
Ms. Johnette Lanham
Old Trinity Church
Oxford Business Association / 
	 Oxford Gives Back Program
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Peters

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Potter
Queenstown Bank
Ms. Nancy A. Reed
Mrs. Lisa Rey
Mr. Gabriel Rose
The Honorable Thomas G. Ross
Mrs. Adrienne W. Rudge
Mr. L. Stephen Satchell
Dr. Lisa Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Walsworth
Mr. and Mrs. James Ward
Western Tire and Auto / 
	 Mr. and Mrs. Doby Middleton
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Yonkers

Sponsors
$100 to $499
Mr. and Mrs. Lary Acker
The Honorable and Mrs. William H. Adkins III
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Alspach
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Amdur
American Legion Talbot Post 70 
Anchored Hope Therapy / Ms. Chelsea Haverly        
Mrs. Della Andrew
Mr. Robert Angeli
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. Anthony
Sgt. Preston Ashley Post 228
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Baggett
Dr. and Mrs. William Bair
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas T. Balsley
Mr. Wade Balsley

FISCAL YEARS 2020+2021 REPORT TO DONORS AND FRIENDS



Ms. Jessica Bartlett
The Bay Pediatric Center
Mr. Greg Beane
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Behm
Mr. and Mrs. Marion Bevard
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Bollman
Mrs. Katharine Bonner
Mr. Curt Booth
The Honorable and Mrs. Paul Bowman
Mr. and Mrs. Barton Bowser
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Bradshaw
Dr. Molly Brian
Mrs. Jessie Browne
Mr. and Mrs. Drew Buniski
Mr. Kenneth Bush
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Butler
Mr. and Mrs. James Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Campi
Jane A. Canter, Esq.
Ms. Donna Cantor
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Cassalia
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Cecil III
Dr. and Mrs. R. Duane Cespedes
Ms. Robyne Chaconas
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Chapman
Mr. Richard Colburn
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Cox
Ms. Brenda L. Crabbs
Mr. and Mrs. James Crothers
Mr. Dorian Cummings
Dr. and Mrs. David Danner
Mr. and Mrs. Byard Davis

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Deerin
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dezelon
Ms. Chamice Dill
Ms. Celestine Dorsey
Mr. Henry Dove and Ms. Nancy Tabor
Mr. and Mrs. John Drager
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dunmyer
Mr. and Mrs. Blaine duPont
Mrs. John Durocher
The Honorable and Mrs. Broughton Earnest
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Eckholm
ECW of Wye Parish
Mr. and Mrs. Colin Edgell
Mr. and Mrs. Claude Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. John Egerson
B.P.O. Elks Lodge 1272
Mr. and Mrs. Wilson C. Everhart III
Mr. and Mrs. Chip Fichtner
Ms. Brenda Fike
Mr. Thomas Filbert, Esq. and 
	 Ms. Karen Kaludis, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Roland Finger
Mr. and Mrs. John Fink
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Fleming
Mr. Robert Foley
For All Seasons
Mr. Johnson Fortenbaugh
Mr. and Mrs. John W. S. Foster III
Mr. and Mrs. George J. Fox III
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Frankos
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence C. J. Fricker
Mrs. Carol Friedel

Ms. Robin Gentry
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Gnospelius
Gootee’s Marine 
Mrs. Susan Green
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen R. Griffin
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Haan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Haddaway
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Haladay
Mrs. Theona Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Handy
Dr. and Mrs. Glenn R. Hardy
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Herb
Dr. Linda and Mr. Melvin Hickman
Higgins & Spencer
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Hill
Ms. Alana Hoddox
Mrs. Christina Hoff	
Col. and Mrs. Robert Holden
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Hopkins	
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Hopkinson, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. William Houck
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Howell
William T. Hunt Insurance / 
	 Mr. and Mrs. William T. Hunt
Mr. and Mrs. Juan Ianni
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Jana
Mr. Willliam A. Jarmon, Jr.
Mrs. Sherry Jeffery	
Mr. and Mrs. Herschel Johnson
The Grayce B. Kerr Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Kilduff
Mr. and Mrs. Trumball King





Mrs. Judith Knight	
Dr. John P. Knud-Hansen		
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Kollmann
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Krupka		
Lane Engineering LLC / Mr. Tom Lane
Ms. Bonita Lankford
Mr. David Leavitt
Mr. and Mrs. F. Graham Lee		
Mr. David Lesser
Mr. Stuart Levine and Ms. Carol Smith
Dr. Laurie S. Lewis and Mr. John A. Lewis IV	
Mrs. Eleanor Lockwood
Mr. and  Mrs. William McAllister, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Spencer McAllister
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew McCoy
Mr. and Mrs. James McKee
Mrs. Karen McLaughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel McNamara
Dr. and Mrs. Erney Maher
Ms. Leigh Marquess
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Mease
Ms. Jeanine Meredith
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Miller
Ms. Courtney Mooney
Ms. Judy Moore
Mr. James Mourlas
Mr. and Mrs. William Munn
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Neumer
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Newnam III
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Nigra
Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Nily, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Nobel
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Noonan
Mr. Philippe Onetto
Mrs. Linn Ong
Mrs. Lynn Freeburger Partridge
Ms. Kendall Patterson
Mr. and Mrs. Emil Petruncio
The Poore House, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Laurence O. Pratt, Jr.
Qlarant Foundation 
Queenstown Lions Club
Mrs. Ellen S. Rajacich
The Honorable and Mrs. Stephen Rideout
Mr. and Mrs. James Robfogel
Ms. Deborah Lenz Roe
Rotary Club of Cambridge
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church
Mr. Uday Samudrala
Mrs. Judy Sandground
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Sappington
Mrs. Molly Sause
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Schappeler
Ms. Jean Schneebeli
Mr. and Mrs. George Seger
Mrs. Pattie Sherrill
Sidewinder Charitable Foundation / 
	 Mr. Michael E. Borner and Ms. Virginia Borner
Mr. and Mrs. David Slaydon
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Smith II
The Rev. Sharon Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Souder

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher F. Spurry
Mr. and Mrs. John Stalfort
Mrs. JoAnn Storey
Mr. Bruce Summer and 
	 Ms. Carol O’Driscoll
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Suss
Tauck Impact
Temple B’nai Israel 
Mr. William Thompson and 
	 Ms. Susan Russell
Mrs. Paige Tilghman
Mr. and Mrs. Luther Tucker
Dr. Dean Tyson and Mr. Michael Linardi
Mr. Thomas Urban
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Valliant
Mr. and Mrs. B. Henry Ward
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Waters, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Weaver
Mr. and Mrs. Adam Wheatley
Mrs. Ann White
Mr. and Mrs. Jake Wieduwilt
The Honorable and Mrs. Brett W. Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Wilson
Ms. Elizabeth Winter
Dr. and Mrs. Doug Wiseman
Women & Girls Fund
Ms. Sara Woodall
Mrs. Anne Worthington
Mr. Howard Zwemer
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Friends
Up to $99
Mrs. Carol W. Armstrong
Mr. Thomas Arnold
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Balsley
Ms. Jane Watt Balsley
Mr. Carla Bascope
Mr. and Mrs. William Batson
Mr. Daniel Bliss
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Blumberh
Mr. James Brady
Ms. Gina Brent
Ms. Brenda Brittingham
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Burger
Mr. Charles Carpenter
Ms. Mary Ellen Carter
Mr. and Mrs. Rodger B. Carter
Ms. Kathleen Cooke
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Crystal
Ms. Maureen Curry
Mr. Joseph Del Medico
Mr. Frank Divilio
Dr. Lawrence Donehower and 
	 Ms. Michelle Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Ferguson
Mrs. Robin Ferro
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Ficco
Ms. Beverly Fischer Shelly
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Fox
Mr. Michael Gelta

Mr. Bailey Godfrey
Dr. Roberta R. Gribbon
Mrs. Edith B. Hayman
Mr. Francis Hayman
Ms. Alana Hoddox
Mr. and Mrs. C. Porter Hopkins
Ms. Juanita S. Hopkins
Ms. Kristi Hudson
The Honorable and Mrs. Donald Johnson
Kappa Alpha Theta Annapolis-Severna Park
Ms. Molly Keegan
Dr. Loralie Lawson
Ms. Gail Lewis
Mrs. Constance Lindeman
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald McGrath
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald McMorrow
Mr. and Mrs. James McNally
Ms. Tykia Macer
Mr. Nicholas Mannion
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mauro
Ms. Magalene Molock
Mr. Chris Mullikin
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. John Murray
Nationwide CyberGrants
Ms. Nina Nethery
Network for Good
Ms. Kathleen Nilsen
Mr. Bruce Orr and Mrs. Meredith Bailey-Orr
Ms. Jena Paquinn

Mr. Mark Pellerin and Ms. H. Amanda Owen
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Prehn
Ms. Anne Puppa
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Rajacich
Mr. and Mrs. William Rolle
Dr. and Mrs. Reinhart Sahmel
Mr. Otis Sampson
Mrs. Susan Schumacher
Mr. and Mrs. James Scott
Secretary Town Commissioners
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Sheehy
Mr. William Shertenlieb
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Shockley
Mr. and Mrs. George Shoener
Dr. Janet Sorrentino
Ms. Isabel Stuebe
Ms. Julie Thomas
United Way of Central MD
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Van Gilder
Mr. Rick Wagenblatt and 
	 Ms. Kay Schaar-Wagenblatt
Ms. Sharon Warner
Mr. James West
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Wood, Jr.
Mrs. Sandra Wood
Mr. Derek Wratchford
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Gifts were made in memory of
the following individuals:
Donald “Ducky” Albright
Janet T. Ballou
David Bishop
Jane Bishop
Earl Brian
Elle Spurry Christ
William and John Cowin
Martin Curry
Stacey Dezelon
John Ford
Margo Goggins
Frances Gray
The Children of Sandy Hook
Adeline C. Wilford 

Gifts were made in honor of
the following individuals:
Francisco Cabanillas
Robin Davenport
Sara Davidson
Beverly Ferguson
Kim Finger
Peggy Ford
Mary Griffin
Geoffrey Kollmann
Clare Maguire
Stephanie Nagel
Karen Orem

Sharon Robinson
Paula Statkiewicz
Mary Van Fossan
Adam and Julie Wheatley

Gifts in Kind
All of our Court Appointed 
	 Special Advocate Volunteers, Board of 
	 Directors, and Committee members
Anonymous
Joseph Anthony
Attraction Magazine
Bobbie Ayers
Bartlett, Griffin & Vermilye, Inc.
Susan Clifford
Crackerjacks
Easton Utilities
Rich Dezelon
Effie Elzey
Brenda Fike
Jerry Friedman
Sally Fronk
Gourmet by the Bay
William Griffin, Jr.
Hill’s Soda Fountain & Café
Housing and Human Services Colorado
Imagination Library of Talbot County
Kit + Kaboodle Productions / Neil R. Beller, Jr.
Kay Lister
McAllister Design / Sherry McAllister*
Melissa Grimes-Guy Photography

Mid Shore Community Foundation, Inc.
Poore House Printing
Project Linus
St. Mark’s Village
SolidTops, LLC
Talbot County Free Library
Tidewater Times
Voices For Children Colorado CASA
The Honorable Brett Wilson*
* In-kind gifts of $1,000 or more

Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of 
our donor list. We apologize if there is an error and ask 
that you let us know by contacting us at 410-822-2866. 



CASA volunteers, 

Board members, 

and Friends practice 

social distancing 

as they share 

hopeful messages 

in April during 

National Volunteer 

Appreciation Month

HOPEFUL 
MESSAGES 
FROM CASA 
VOLUNTEERS, 
BOARD MEMBERS, 
AND FRIENDS 



YOU CAN CREATE A LEGACY 
Please consider a planned gift to CASA 
of the Mid-Shore and leave a lasting 
impact on the lives of vulnerable 
children in our communities.
 

DONATE 
You can help our work with children who need CASA to speak up for them. Your support helps us provide 
unique and important assistance to improve outcomes for children whose parents are unable or unwilling to 
safely care for them. Please consider supporting us by sending a check in the enclosed remittance envelope 
or by donating online via our website: www.casamidshore.org.

You can be a Champion for Children by joining our Champions of Hope Giving Society with your gift of 
$1,000+. Champions enjoy an annual private cocktail reception and receive special acknowledgement in our 
Annual Report.

In addition to making a general donation, there are numerous ways to give:
•	 A donation in memory of or honoring someone 
•	 Our Endowment Fund at the Mid-Shore Community Foundation
•	 A bequest in your will
•	 Your Retirement Account
•	 Life Insurance Policy
•	 Gift Annuities

You can scan 
this code 
to donate 
online, or use 
the enclosed 
envelope to 
mail your gift. 
Thank you!



Unable to host an in-person fundraiser 
due to the pandemic, we got creative 
and produced a video to tell our story. 
Working with the very talented Neil 
Beller of Kit + Kaboodle Productions, 
we love the final product! 

Visit www.casamidshore.org/hope to 
view HOPE MOVES US FORWARD! 

PROGRAM HIGHLIGHTS 2020-2021 	

We celebrated our 30th 
Anniversary in April 2020! 

We also welcomed to the staff Destiny Brown, new 
Program Assistant, and Belinda Frankel, new Case 
Supervisor. 

We welcomed two new Directors to the Board!

Linda Chandlee Sidney Trond



THANKFUL 
FOR YOU!
YOU CAN HELP US 
ON GIVING TUESDAY!

#GivingTuesday (November 30, 2021) 
is a global giving movement. It’s a 
day to be thankful and pay it forward. 
On the Tuesday following 
Thanksgiving, millions of people use 
this day to support and champion the 
causes in their local communities they 
believe in. You can champion our 
cause with your support!

You can help by making a gift to 
CASA of the Mid-Shore on Giving 
Tuesday. We are full of thanks for you!

IN MEMORY OF

Stacey Dezelon
1966-2021
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